
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th May 2018 following the Annual Parish Meeting in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors P Blagg,  G Robinson, B Ayton and R Hauxwell.
M Welch (Clerk) 
5518 Apologies.
Apologies were received from Councillors Corrie, Fielding and District Councillor Pressley. 
5519 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Blagg declared an interest in planning and Councillor Ayton Newsletter.
5520 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 10th April 2018.
The number of members of the public attending was changed to read no members of the public were present, Councillor Ayton then proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell.
5521 Matters arising 
a) Vacancy on Council –The advert has not been in the Newsletter yet so this will be discussed further at the next meeting, the clerk was asked to also send a notice to Councillor Hauxwell to display in the village hall.
 b) Station Car Park -  Councillor Fielding is waiting to hear back from Highways.
c) Cricket ground – The matter is still in hand with Bassetlaw Legal Department.   The clerk was asked to contact Councillor Pressley to see if the enforcement officer has visited yet.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – It is still in the hands of Bassetlaw District Council.  The clerk has received two anonymous letters regarding fencing and flowerbeds that have appeared.  Councillors agreed these should be forwarded on to Bassetlaw Council and the Environment Agency.
e) Defibrillator/Old telephone kiosk –A quote has been received from Mark for the telephone box for £120 to clear the ivy.  Councillor Blagg proposed that the perfect place for a defibrillator would be outside the village hall and it was agreed the clerk should write to Peter Stanley.  Councillor Hauxwell suggested the East Midlands Ambulance Service also be contacted for advice.
f) Church Clock – Our bid for funding was again unsuccessful, we would need a second opinion before it could be looked at again.  Councillor Blagg suggested we get Time Assured to clarify their quote and also contact Smiths of Derby for a quote as we are applying for grant aid and need a quote that clearly states there are no options and this was unanimously agreed.
g) Weight and Height restrictions on roads in the village and appropriate signage – The clerk was asked to request that County Councillor Fielding chase this up.
[bookmark: _GoBack]h) GPDR –The clerk has forwarded a further email to all councillors, we do not have to appoint an officer but it is seen as good practice to have one.
j) Poppy Appeal – Councillor MacDonald reported that there are 63 lamp posts between Coach Road and Marina Drive and proposed we order 30 poppies for the lamp posts, this was unanimously agreed.  It was suggested that we could have a camouflage net with poppies attached to the top of the memorial and securely pegged down for remembrance, the clerk was asked to send details to Peter Stanley. 
k) Overhanging Tree Branches, Canal Bridge, Shireoaks Road –The clerk was asked to chase this up with the County Council along with the area on Coach Road where the ruts are by the ditch. The overgrown oak tree has been dealt with.
The bulbs Harron homes dug up is on land which will be part of the gardens.  The area by the bench has been reseeded.  The clerk was asked to write to the site manager at Harron Homes to ask them to sweep the footpath.
l) Plaque for Tub –Details were circulated by Councillor Ayton and it was agreed the clerk should obtain quotes for the photo with the wording either side of it.
5521	New Business 	
a) Insurance renewal – the quote for £326.99 has been received and was accepted.

b) Standing Orders- New recommendations have been received from NALC and the clerk was asked to prepare a draft and circulate it to councillors.

c) Planting of Tubs – Councillors agreed to order the plants and compost as last year and the clerk was asked to speak to David to arrange either the week after next or bank holiday week.  If David lets councillors know which tubs need attention they will have a look at them.

5522	Planning

a) New Applications
18/00413/OUT Planning Portal Ref: PP-06856514 Outline Planning Application with Some Matters     Reserved (Approval Being Sought for Access) for an Employment-led Development of B1/B2/B8 Uses Land At Shireoaks Common, Shireoaks Nottinghamshire

Councillors felt the only concern is on the A57 roundabout where there are known problems perhaps the County Council would look at and request traffic lights or traffic control.
b) Decisions 
There were no decisions.
5523 Reports from County and District Councillors
Apologies had been received from County Councillor Fielding and District Councillor Pressley.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


5524 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 29.04.18
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£10,810.67

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£893.63

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£17,412.17

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	
	
	£441.75

	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	
	£67.20

	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£311.37

	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	
	£380.00

	
	NALC
	
	
	
	
	£35.00

	
	Came & Co
	
	
	
	£326.99

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,562.31

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£9,248.36

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£893.63

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£15,849.86

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£3,559.87

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£12,289.99



	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


c) Audit
Councillor Blagg proposed the accounts be approved and the audit documents signed and sent to J Haddon for the internal audit, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.
5525 	Correspondence
The clerk circulated the letters received from residents and made available the Polling District Review.
5526	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern

Councillor Robinson asked questions raised by residents
1. Why are the litter bins which are placed outside village shops, emptied by the Parish Council?
 - this is not routine and are only emptied on occasions when full.
2. Where was the litter bin placed on the Marina site which was provided by McDonalds 
-  the number of litter bins on the Marina is adequate and another application had also been made unbeknown to the council it was therefore agreed that this litter bin should be placed on the Village Garden which was considered more appropriate.
3. Why doesn't the Parish Council provide and plant the bedding plants which are placed on top of the village garden tub - the neighbouring residents volunteered to carry out the planting.
4. Why does the Handyman empty the doggie bags individually out of the bin- the bin bag is usually too heavy for the Handyman to lift and has to be done this way on Health and Safety grounds.
5. The hedge on Spring Lane opposite the Mill House is obstructing the pavement and needs cutting back
- the clerk was asked to notify NCC Highways.
6. The grassed verge on Spring Lane in front of the wall adjacent Farm Cottage is overgrown and needs trimming back- the clerk was asked to notify to NCC Highways.

Councillor Blagg reported overgrown footpaths which need cutting back past Mill Cottages and along from 82 Shireoaks Road in front of the row of terraced houses.

Weeds are coming through the old cobbled road on the corner and need spraying again, Bassetlaw did this last time and the clerk will notify them.

5527	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 12th June 2018
The meeting closed at 9.15 pm.
